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Mae Heddlu De Cymru yn croesawu derbyn gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg a Saesneg. ~ South Wales Police welcomes receiving correspondence in Welsh and English.
Byddwn yn ateb gohebiaeth a dderbynnir yn Gymraeg yn Gymraeg ac nifydd ~ Any correspondence received in Welsh will be answered in Welsh and corresponding
gohebu yn Gymraeg yn arwain at oedi.  in Welsh will not lead to a delay in responding.
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                                                                                                                    16th May 2019
Dear Ian
Planning Application No: 2019/00435/RG3
Construction of a replacement secondary school building with associated playing fields and parking at the site of the existing Whitmore High School and the demolition of the existing secondary school building upon completion
Whitmore High School, Port Road West, Barry
Regarding the above application, South Wales Police have the following comments to make in respect of community safety and crime prevention. 
Representatives from Atkins Landscaping Architecture, Whitmore School site manager and myself met on the proposed site in January this year to discuss issues such as security and safety. The school perimeter fencing was discussed where I recommended the following.

· The existing northwest 1.4m metal perimeter fence was adequate with exception to northern corner adjacent to the caretaker’s house where a new fence was required.
· A fence at least 3m high will be required adjacent to the proposed junior rugby pitch to prevent balls entering the nearby highway at Port Road.

· I strongly disagreed with the proposed 1.8m timber fence which was to be erected to the south west boundary separating the entrance to the adjacent Welsh School. The fence would be susceptible to vandalism and graffiti and provide a hiding place. This should be replaced by a 1.8m high weldmesh fence.

· The south east boundary metal fence was adequate apart for some areas requiring repair and the point where the fence meets an existing wall should be raised to stop persons climbing off the wall.
· The north east boundary fence should be replaced with a weldmesh fence of at least 2.4m as it is adjacent to a public footpath. It may be necessary to raise this to 3m high due to the adjacent rugby pitch.

The following issues were also discussed:
· It was recommended that some form of protection should be placed in the area between the driveway and front entrance into the school building to protect from possible vehicle mitigation. 

This could be achieved by bollards or furniture such as planters etc.

· External lighting was discussed to cover such areas as the 3G pitch, the building perimeter, car park, main entrance and driveway.

· I expressed my concerns regarding the proposed overhang at the main entrance of the school building. Similar designs have experienced problems with anti-social behaviour, as it becomes a meeting place after school hours. (Although the fact that a caretaker lives on site may reduce this risk).
· I recommended the installation of a suitable CCTV system which should monitor the perimeter of the building, the caretaker’s house, cycle storage, car park and all external areas which can be accessed. The CCTV should be a digital system and be able to store images for up to 31 days.
· It was recommended that the cycle storage is located in an area which can be seen from the reception and staff rooms/office.

· I advised the meeting that all ground floor windows and external entrance doors should meet a standard which has passed testing to PAS24 2016.
· Curtain walling must be installed using a secure glazing retention system. 

· The existing intruder alarm is monitored by a control centre. It was advised that the current system should be extended to the new building.
South Wales Police would ask that these comments are forwarded to the applicant and are happy to provide assistance to developers to achieve the above.
Welsh Government funded projects are required to meet Secured by Design standards, therefore the applicant should contact the South Wales Police Designing out Crime Officer for further advice and Secured by Design registration.
Secured by Design
South Wales Police operates the Secure by Design (SBD) initiative and is a National Police Chiefs Council and Home Office scheme which promotes the inclusion of crime prevention measures into developments. A safe and secure environment is the prime objective of the Secured by Design initiative. To achieve this result, equal weight should be given to both environmental design and physical security.

For further information on Secured by Design standards please visit the website on

www.securedbydesign.com
Policy Support

· The Crime & Disorder Act 1998 created a statutory partnership between local authorities, the police and other key partners to work together in reducing crime and disorder in all aspects of their work.

· Section 17 of the Act states:

“It is the duty of the authority to exercise its various functions with due regard to the likely effect on crime and disorder in its area and the need to do all that it reasonably can to prevent crime and disorder.”

· TAN 12 Design. Para 5.17.1 “Local authorities are required to have due regard to crime and disorder prevention in the exercise of their functions under Section 17 of the Crime and Disorder Act 1998. Consideration should be given to practical ways in which the design of development can reduce opportunities for crime, disorder and anti-social behaviour.”

· Planning Policy Wales
· 4.10.12 Local Authorities under Legal Obligation to consider the need to prevent and reduce crime and disorder…..

· 8.2.1. – Transport – Provision of safe, convenient and well signed routes

· 9.1.1. –Housing – Objective to provide homes that are in good condition, in safe neighbourhoods and sustainable communities

· 9.1.2. Housing – Greater emphasis on quality, good design, and the creation of places to live that are safe and attractive

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you wish to discuss any points regarding this application.

Yours sincerely,

Gwyn Batten

Designing out Crime Officer

 
 
 

